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On Thursday, 31st July 2025, His Excellency Yoichi Oya, Ambassador of Japan to Malawi, inaugurated the 

new girl’s toilet with changeroom, security fence and guard house in Lilongwe City. The function was graced 

by the Minister of Foreign Affairs, Honourable Nancy Tembo. 

 

In February this year, the Embassy of Japan and Ngwenya Primary School signed a grant contract 

amounting to USD 48,029 (about 82 million Kwacha) under Grassroots Human Security Projects (GGP). 

With this support, Ngwenya Primary School has constructed four girl’s toilets with changing room, security 

fence and guard house. 

 

Ambassador Oya expressed his hope that in the future, prominent students of Ngwenya Primary School 

will contribute highly to the development of the country, and that the facilities will be well utilized for a long 

time and will be remembered as a symbol of the friendship between Japan and Malawi. 

 

The Grant Assistance for Grass-roots Human Security Projects is a Japanese Government grant aid 

scheme introduced in 1989. The aim of the GGP is to provide financial assistance to non-profit development 

organization and local government institutions for implementing projects at grassroots level in developing 

countries. For more information about GGP, please visit our website: https://www.mw.emb-

japan.go.jp/itpr_en/11_000001_00106.html 
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